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The upcoming Annual Meeting of the Fitchburg
Historical Society has been set for Sunday, April
30th at 1:30 p.m. at the Fitchburg Public Library.
The speaker for the meeting will be Russell Horton
of the'Wisconsin Veterans Museurn located here in
Madison. His topic for the day wil1be centered on
WWI. At this time the display case has been
updated to showcase some of the men from
Fitchburg who served in that war. Before the
speaker presents his program there will be a short
business meeting at which time we will vote for
the openings on the Board of Directors. The board
consists of 12 members with four members being
elected each year to serve a three*year term. At the
present time the four members whose terms are
expiring are Eric Amlie, Verne Brummel,
Adrianne Imilkowski and Carole Kinney. They are
willing to stand for re-election. Kay Harty and
John Darling chose to retire early from their seats
on the board. Their unexpired positions are open.
Kay Phistry and Bill Hauda have agreed to place
their names in nomination. Voting will take place
during the meeting. The board meets six times a
year on a Saturday morning every other month.

Fresh ideas from new people are always
April is the time for renewals of
membership in the FHS. Please fill out the form at
the bottom of this newsletter so we will have
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WEBPAGE
Have you accessed the website for the FHS that
was launched in December? Some people get
discouraged when their computer keeps bringing
up Fitchburg MA. The surest way to access the
FHS site is by usirrg: www.fitchburghistory.org
The "Web-daddy" has done a masterful job of
posting interesting items including, but not limited
to, the history of early Fitchburg, the schools both
past and present, the obituary file we maintain
(both past and present), landmarks, rural Fitchburg
and family histories. A sidebar connects with other
area historical societies web pages and the
Facebook page of the FHS. The website keeps
growing as new thiog* are posted.

NATIONAL TTISTORY DAY
It is also time for the annual National History Day.
Coordinated by The Wisconsin Historical Society,
it is a year-long academic enrichment program that
helps 10,000 students annually. Students in grades
six through twelve research historical issues,
people and events and create presentations of their
findings. Yolunteers are a critical part of the NHD
program. Help is needed to keep things running
smoothly! Volunteers will act as room monitors for
the State Competition to be held in Madison April
22"d atthe State Historical Society Building on

State Street. You can find out more by going to:
www. h istoryd ay@w isco n si n h istory. org

HIDDEN GEMS IN TIIE ARCHIVES
An interesting file in the archives concerns the
story and history of the Oscar Mayer Observatory
and the original observatory on the Madison
campus? the Washburn Observatory. The Oscar
Mayer Observatory is located on property owned
by Fitchburg Research Park Associates in
Fitchburg. The small building sits on the hill north
of Cheryl Parkway. It was originally located near
the Washbum Observatory on the {IW campus and
was used as a student observatory. It was later
donated to the Madison Astronomical Society,
which was organizedir_ 1930 as aprotdg6 of the
Astronomy department of the University. The
building was moved to its present location in 1960.
Oscar Mayer and Co. provided financial support
for the move. When the night skies around
Madison became too bright for "star gazing" the
club was able to secure a darker areaabout20
miles south of Madison where they observe the
skies. However, their meetings are held in
Madison. The original Washburn Observatory on
the Madison Campus has recently been reopened
for the public. You can find information about the
Astronomical Society at www. mad isonastro. orq
and about the Washburn Observatory at
www.astro.wisc.edu
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